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August 20, 2024 
 
Leah Dyck 
507-380 Duckworth Street 
Barrie, ON L4M 6J8 
Sent by email: leah.dyck@icloud.com 
 
Re: Freedom of Information and Protection of Privacy Act Request,  
Our File #: MMAH 2024-128 
Access Decision Letter  
 
Dear Leah Dyck, 
   
This letter is in response to your request made pursuant to the Freedom of Information 
and Protection of Privacy Act (the Act) received on June 29, 2024, for the following: 
 

• This is a request under this jurisdiction’s freedom of information legislation for 
records held by The Ministry of Municipal Affairs and Housing. 
I’m seeking a list of all the property addresses in the Barrie Municipal Non-Profit 
Housing Corporation (BMNPHC) property portfolio, as well as a list of all the 
property addresses in the Simcoe County Housing Corporation (SCHC) property 
portfolio, as of June 29, 2024. 
 

o For each property, how many one bedroom units are there? Of 
these, how many are subsidized units? 

o For each property, how many two bedroom units are there? Of 
these, how many are subsidized units? 

o For each property, how many three bedroom units are there? Of 
these, how many are subsidized units? 

o For each property, how many four bedroom units are there? Of 
these, how many are subsidized units? 

o For each property, how many five bedroom units are there? Of 
these, how many are subsidized units? 

 
Finally, if properties have changed portfolio’s between January 2008 and June 
2024, we need a list of the properties that changed portfolios, including the date 
in which the change occurred. 
 

• Time period: From January 01, 2008 to June 29, 2024 
 

A decision has been made by Martha Greenberg, Deputy Minister of the Ministry of 
Municipal Affairs and Housing to withhold records in full. 
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Records are exempt under section 22(a) of the Act - Information available to the public. 
 
They are available on the Government of Ontario website and Barrie Housing website 
and can be accessed by following the links below: 

 

• https://www.ontario.ca/laws/regulation/110368#BK30 
 

• https://barriehousing.com/finding-a-home/properties-section.php?id=1 
 

 
You may request the Information and Privacy Commissioner to review this decision within 
thirty days from the date of this letter. You can do so by filing an appeal online at 
www.ipc.on.ca. The appeal fee is $25.00 (for general record requests) or $10.00 (for 
personal information requests). Alternatively, appeals can still be mailed with a cheque or 
money order payable to “Minister of Finance” to: Registrar, Information and Privacy 
Commissioner of Ontario, 2 Bloor Street East, Suite 1400, Toronto, ON, M4W 1A8. 
 
Should you have any questions or require clarification of any matter, please contact me 
at 437-230-2364 or email me at danait.alemseged@ontario.ca  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Danait Alemseged 
Senior Information Management and Privacy Advisor 
Corporate Services Unit 
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